November 1959 Journal

Opposition to Bad Law Too Little, Too Late

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Reading the letters to the editor of this Journal is certainly quite an experience; the range of subjects includes births, deaths, retirements, apprenticeships, contract negotiations, and even clambakes. 


It must be quite difficult, however, for our International Officers to use them as the basis for any policy on matter of major importance, since it is very rare that any two letters touch on the same issue. 


The recent passage of the Landrum-Griffin Bill in the United States would seem to indicate that generally speaking, union members fail to get all steamed up over these issues at the proper time, which is before they happen, and let other locals know about it through the medium of the Journal.


After the thing is don’t, everybody say “It’s the law, can’t buck that can we?”


We had the same experience here in British Columbia when the new Trade Union Act was passed this spring. Now known as “The Lawyer’ Unemployment Insurance Act.” By some of our more critical union officials, this act abrogates most of the hard-won rights of labor in the collective bargaining field, and changes the strike from labour’s powerful weapon of last resort to an opportunity for employers to cripple unions financially. 


   The Canadian Bar Association recently held its convention in Vancouver, British Columbia, and as usual the press made hay. A Supreme Court Judge when asked his opinion of the act said that it endangered the rights of free speech, free association and assembly, and that no legislature had the right to restrict these things. As a Supreme Court Judge he should have some understanding of these matters.

Next day, the retiring prexy of the Bar Association publicly opined that the judge had spoken out of turn. The act is fine; he and his buddies hope to see it in effect right across Canada. The ex prexy, besides being the mouthpiece for many firms who believe in “right-to-work” laws, also holds directorships in some 10 companies.

One thing he won’t do, he will never get a “Bill 43” passed in Saskatchewan while the present Farmer Labour Government holds office. At present, Saskatchewan is the only Canadian province where trade unions can feel secure from machinations of the Chamber of Commerce and the National Association of Manufacturers. I hope they keep it that way. 

I hope too that union members everywhere will now realize that the only way to have friends in the government is to elect that government, from their own people, not from the ranks of big business. Elect them to office with specific instructions as to what is to be done, and see that they do it. The writer doesn’t believe that any country has a monopoly on brains, and for that reason, when referring to the Labour Party of Great Britain, hastens to point out that necessity, not superior intellect was responsible for its birth. 


It would now seem that the same necessity has arisen in both Canada and the United States, to remove laws from the statute books that prevent trade unions from operating as they should. A labour party, composed of men and women from the ranks of labour, pledged to repeal these laws and to make sure that General Motors et al are run for the good of the country, not the country operated for the good of General Motors, would seem to the writer to be worth discussing at our local union meetings across the land. 

F.J. Bevis, P.S.
